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DOUGLAS M. CUNNINGHAM

Barrister & Solicitor
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
                                 

Suite 600


10 King Street East


Toronto, Ontario


M5C 1C3


DOUGLAS M. CUNNINGHAM, B.A. (Hons.), M.A., LL.B.

Telephone No.: (416) 703-5400


Direct Line: (416) 703-3729


Facsimile No.: (416) 703-9111


Email: douglasmcunningham@gmail.com
May 6, 2013
Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700
Toronto, Ontario
M4P 1E4
Dear Ms. Walli:
Re:
Application for Licence Amendment EB-2011-0021

Hydro One Remote Communities Inc.
             Our File No.: 10041___________________________________________________    
I am in receipt of the Board’s decision, dated April 25, 2013, which directs that NAN submit its claim for costs in this proceeding within fourteen (14) days, which I believe is May 9, 2013.  
While I was in Thunder Bay on May 2 to 3, 2013 at another OEB proceeding for NAN, I spoke with Ms. Jennifer Lea (Special Counsel in the within proceeding) and I indicated that, as a sole practitioner, my schedule during the next two weeks was completely full and that I had a number of other deadlines looming.  
Also, I had not had a chance to liaise with Mel Stewart (NAN’s Energy Consultant), who has assisted me in this matter and that I understood that Mel was, in fact, on a sail boat in the Pacific Ocean.  I spoke with Mel briefly yesterday and he is currently in Mexico.   
I am asking the Board’s indulgence that the deadline for the submission of NAN’s cost claim be extended to 4:00 p.m. on Monday, May 20, 2013.  In addition to dealing with certain deadlines and court appearances in my own law practice during the next two weeks, I need to liaise with NAN officials in Thunder Bay to ensure the costs claim is properly prepared and submitted to the Board.   
I do not believe that Hydro One Remotes or anyone else would be prejudiced by this request for an extension of the deadline to submit NAN’s costs claim.  The Board is aware that the decision-making process in this proceeding was itself extended to permit Special Counsel to consider the evidence and submissions of the parties in greater detail.  Further, representatives for the Applicant and NAN in this proceeding worked together in a spirit of co-operation to ensure that each other’s views were canvassed.  Finally, the decision of the Board has already been rendered so the delay in submitting a costs claim will not affect the proceeding on its merits.  
I look forward to hearing from the Board and would very much appreciate the Board’s indulgence as requested herein.  

Yours very truly, 

Barrister & Solicitor
Douglas M. Cunningham
Douglas M. Cunningham
DMC/am
c:  G. Smith (NAN) 
     Una O’Reilly (Hydro One Remotes) 
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